
A budget to ease the squeeze

Here’s an idea. Take the surge in extra  tax on energy higher prices have
brought, and give that money back to struggling taxpayers. The Treasury is
 collecting  a mighty windfall. extra  revenue from North Sea oil and gas
already paying double Corporation Tax. Some say that’s £8 bn extra so  far.
 Extra  VAT on inflated home  energy bills. More tax at the petrol and diesel
pumps.

This may amount to say a total £15 bn. That would mean the government could

Abolish the extra National Insurance imposed

Suspend VAT on fuel

Increase the Warm  Homes discount

Increase Universal Credit

Cut Income tax by 5% off the rate, taking it to 19%

Carry the cost of some of the renewable obligations on fuel prices for a
period whilst gas prices remain elevated.

It is a bad idea to collect much more tax from producing and buying energy
when the price of energy has just rocketed.

It is not the windfall tax that is so popular but the thought the money from
it could be given back to customers of energy companies. the sun involved  is
much smaller than the extra tax the government is already taking off us, so
give that money back instead.

Bring on a budget to promote growth
and lower inflation

We need a new budget now. The current policy mix is delivering soaring prices
and a nasty slowdown.

The Chancellor tells us he wants investment led growth. He says he is
thinking about new tax incentives for investment this autumn. They will be
less generous or no more generous than the super deduction from Corporation
tax businesses currently enjoy. That way of fostering an investment lift off
has predictably and visibly failed. Let me explain to the Treasury why.

When looking at an investment you do not just look at the tax position when
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spending money on the set up of the investment. You look at longer term cash
flows when the investment has been made. The Chancellor’s planned large hike
in Corporation tax makes a big hole in future net profits from any investment
in buildings, plant and equipment. If it’s an investment in the oil, gas and
coal we need, we find instead U.K. net zero policies drive people to import
as those who want to produce here struggle for licences. If you were thinking
of increasing our food output Defra will be bribing landowners to wild their
land instead whilst the Business department and others will be wanting to
reward the landowner for using the land for carbon offsets.  If you were
thinking of investing to ease the homes shortage the Levelling Up department
will be wanting you to sign up to remedial liabilities on past buildings if
you are a U.K. company but not a foreign one.

I mention these three areas as inflation in energy, food and housing are
central to our current woes. We need more domestic capacity in all three. So
government, take the barnacles off the enterprise boat. Grant the permits,
cut the taxes, place the orders. The world does not owe us a living.
 Stopping the rise in Corporation tax is the bare minimum to try to rescue
investment. If the Chancellor instead cut it to the new world minimum  of 15%
there would be an investment surge and more business tax revenue. I will give
more detail on the budget we need in future articles.

Ministers and Whitehall culture

Whitehall has many talents and strengths that Ministers need to use and
motivate to do their jobs. They also need to be aware that there is a kind of
default mode that applies to many policies and areas that does not reflect
the mood of many to make a success of Brexit and to use the freedoms it
brings to help create a more prosperous and successful UK.

There are many in Whitehall who seem to regret our exit from the EU and wish
to stay close to EU rules, laws and policies.  There is a readiness to take
what the EU says as right and necessary and to see anything we do differently
as unwise . We see this most obviously in the reluctance to sort out the
Northern Ireland Protocol by failing to press on with legislation to uphold
the parts of the protocol that respect our internal market and reflect the
wishes of Unionists as part of the Good Friday settlement. We see it in the
reluctance to challenge the EU over our residual payments to them, to push
back on their aggressive stance to cross border trade and in the
unwillingness to remedy bad past EU legislation. One and half years on from
exit and still there has been no repeals Bill, no major changes to VAT, no
regaining of our fishing industry.

There is then the similar enthusiasm for a range of other international
bodies. Many in the public will be alarmed if Whitehall wants us to sign a
health Treaty giving powers to the WHO over the NHS.
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The major controlling idea in Whitehall apart from welcoming every form of
global government over us is the priority afforded to net zero policies over
almost all others. This has led to the accelerated decline of domestic energy
with increasing reliance on unreliable and expensive imports. Far from
cutting global CO 2 this I’ll judged response has increased world CO 2. It is
leading to the wilding of the UK to reduce the amount of food we grow for
ourselves at a time of worrying international shortages. It is often self
defeating in its own terms, as we come to rely on foreign products for our
needs which produce more CO2 globally than if we had made or grown them at
home. It runs down too many U.K. industries as they propose we import more
instead.

These are some of the things Ministers need to change.

What happened to the Nightingale
capacity?

Question:
To ask the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, what happened to
the beds and medical equipment from the Nightingale hospitals. (90312)

Tabled on: 09 December 2021

This question was grouped with the following question(s) for answer:

To ask the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, what the total1.
cost was of setting up, running and closing the Nightingale hospitals.
(90311)
Tabled on: 09 December 2021

Answer:
Edward Argar:

Total projected funding for the Nightingale hospital programme was ring-
fenced at £466 million. National Health Service providers are currently
auditing the accounts for 2020/21 and the final spending outturn will be
published in due course.

NHS England and NHS Improvement advise that regions were responsible for co-
ordinating the redistribution of assets including beds and medical equipment
from the Nightingale hospitals. Each host trust is responsible for managing a
list of these assets. The remaining surplus stock has been collected and made
available for national redistribution under the existing warehousing, asset
tracking and logistics contracts.

The answer was submitted on 15 Dec 2021 at 14:57.
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The role of Ministers

There have been too many changes of Minister under Labour, Coalition and
Conservative governments. If the civil service think someone may only be in
post for a year or so they can delay or impede actions the Minister wishes to
take that they do not favour. Frequent changes of Minister means frequent
changes of attitude and decision making in ways which may be unhelpful.
Ministers are often allocated to a department without proper consultation or
discussion of their skills, knowledge and interests. From the moment they
arrive in office they are expected to be able to answer a range of difficult
questions and make well informed decisions with no training for that role.

Ministers have to perform a variety of tasks. They are there to represent
their department in government and to the country. They need to argue its
corner in government debate and policy formation. They need to approve
necessary actions by civil servants to administer the body of inherited
policy and to enforce the inherited law in their area. They need to be the
complaints department, seeking improvement and redress where things have gone
wrong. They need to make judgements in difficult cases and situations which
are brought to their level for decision.

They also need to remember they are elected with others to carry through a
vision and a set of promises from a Manifesto. They need to be the change
makers in the department where change is needed and where the case for change
has been accepted by the public in an election and or made and accepted by
Parliament. They may need to reallocate resources, establish new programmes,
put through new laws , address new issues.

Ministers will see when they arrive that the department has a culture and a
set of defining attitudes towards policy and its tasks. Some of this will be
well based and the Minister needs to learn and reinforce it. Some of it will
be contrary to what the Minister and government are trying to do, where the
Minister should make the case for change in the department and offer
leadership to correct what he or she sees as wrong or misguided. It is no
defence for bad policy or decisions to say the Minister followed the official
advice. It is best where the Minister knows about the matters being discussed
and has past qualifications and experience that are relevant as in most other
jobs. Where this is not possible a Minister should be kept in post long
enough to learn the job and do it well for a bit before being moved.
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